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Introduction
On 15 December 2012, the refugee determination system in Canada will change in important ways for claims made on or after that date.  What will happen to those claimants already in the system?
What the law says
There are fairly complex transitional provisions for pre-December 15 cases.
In brief, claimants whose claim was referred to the RPD before December 15:
· Do not fill in the Basis of Claim form
· Are not subject to timelines for the scheduling of the RPD hearing (i.e. 60 days for regular claimants, 30 or 45 days for DCO claimants)
· Do follow the new RPD rules if the hearing has not yet started (so, for example, they only need to file documents 10 days before the hearing).

PIF filing: If claimants have been given a PIF to complete and it is due after Dec 15, they must go ahead and submit it.
Access to RAD

People whose claims were referred on or after August 15, 2012 can appeal to the Refugee Appeal Division.
This is controversial. CIC says that pre-December 15 claimants do not have access to appeal. 
However, this seems to be wrong – the relevant cut-off date is August 15.
 It appears that the government made a mistake and brought the section into force earlier than they intended. 
Who hears the claims?
Pre-December 15 claims can be heard by either:

· An old RPD member (Governor-in-Council member), or 
· A new RPD member (public servant)
IRB processing
IRB is calling the pre-December 15 cases “Legacy cases”.
The IRB will be processing backlog cases, starting with the oldest ones, according to the availability of members. The top priority will always go to post-December 15 cases. However, while they are waiting for the new claims to work through the system, and while they have Governor-in-Council RPD members available (finishing their mandate or waiting to be assigned to the Refugee Appeal Division), they will schedule pre-December 15 claimants. 

Pre-December 15 cases are receiving low priority (as is shown by the lack of information about them on CIC or IRB websites).

� Section 36 of the Balanced Refugee Reform Act came into force on August 15, 2012. S. 36. (1) reads: “A decision made by the Refugee Protection Division in respect of a claim for refugee protection that was referred to that Division before the day on which this section comes into force is not subject to appeal to the Refugee Appeal Division.”





For updates and additional resources, 
see ccrweb.ca/en/refugee-reform

